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UNITED STATES CENTRAL COMMAND
OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF STAFF
7115 SOUTH BOUNDARY BOULEVARD
MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE, FLORIDA 33621-5101

26 September 2018
Mr. John Greenewald, Jr.

Dear Mr. Greenewald,

This is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request seeking documents
that pertain to orders to military personnel and contractors, about how they are expected to
observe Ramadan and how they are supposed to behave in other countries during this time.

United States Central Command (USCENTCOM) conducted a thorough good faith search
and located 29 pages. After reviewing the records, 1 am fully denying three pages and partially
releasing 26 pages to you. The withheld information is exempt from release pursuant to 5 U.S.C.
§ 552(b)(3) as it relates to 10 U.S.C. § 130b personnel in overseas, sensitive or routinely
deployable units; (5) inter-agency and intra-agency memorandum; and (b)(6) personal privacy
interests.

Accordingly, in my capacity as the Initial Denial Authority for FOIA, by withholding this
information, I am partially denying the information released under FOIA. No allowable fees
could be charged for this request pursuant to Department of Defense Manual 5400.07. For any
further assistance and to discuss any aspect of your request, you have the right to contact the
Office of the Deputy Chief Management Officer, Directorate for Oversight and Compliance, The
Transparency Office, FOIA Public Liaison (Mr. James Hogan) at OSD.FOIA-
APPEAL@mail.mil. Additionally, you have the right to contact the Office of Government
Information Services (OGIS) to inquire about the FOIA mediation services they offer. The
contact information for OGIS is: Office of Government Information Services, National Archives
and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, MD 20740-6001, e-mail at
ogis@nara.gov; telephone at (202) 741-5770; toll free at (877) 684-6448; or facsimile at (202)
741-5769.

If you are not satisfied with this response, you have the right to appeal to the appellate
authority, Ms. Joo Chung, Director of Oversight and Compliance, Office of the Secretary of
Defense. The appellate address is ODCMO Directorate for Oversight and Compliance, 4800
Mark Center Drive, ATTN: DPCLTD, FOIA Appeals, Mailbox# 24, Alexandria, VA 22350-
1700. As an alternative, you may use the Office of the Secretary of Defense FOIA request portal
at https://pal.whs.mil/ to submit your appeal electronically, or you can email your appeal to
OSD.FOIA-APPEAL @mail.mil, and state “FOIA Appeal” in the subject of the email. Your
appeal must be postmarked or submitted electronically within 90 calendar days from the date of
this letter, cite USCENTCOM'’s case #14-0243, and clearly mark “Freedom of Information Act
Appeal” in your correspondence.


























































































